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Term 1 (9 weeks) 
Mon 29th Jan – Thu 28th Mar 

 

Tuesday 20th February 
9.30am Open Day 

 

3.30-5.15pm Getting to 
know your child as a 

learner meetings 
 

Friday 23rd February 
Athletics Day at Llanberris 
for all Year 3-6 students 

 

Monday 26th February 
School photo day 

 

Tuesday 27th February 
9.30am Open Day 

 

Wednesday 28th February 
3.30-5.15pm Getting to 

know your child as a 
learner meetings 

 

Friday 1st March 
2.40pm Assembly led by 6PB 

 

Wednesday 6th March 
9.30am Open Day 

 

Friday 8th March 
2.40pm Assembly led by 5CC 

 

Friday 15th March 
2.40pm Assembly led by 4GH 

 

Friday 22nd March 
12.40pm Assembly led by 

3JV 
 

1.45pm-3.15pm 
Colour Explosion Run 4 Fun 

 

Mix and Mingle 
More details to come 

 

Wednesday 27th March 
9.30am & 6pm Open Day 

 

Term 2 (11 weeks) 
Mon 15th Apr – Fri 28th Jun 

 

Monday 15th April 
Student Free Day 

 

Friday 26th April 
Student Free Day 

 

Term 3 (10 weeks) 
Mon 15th Jul – Fri 20th Sep 

 

Mon 15th July 
Student Free Day 

 

In the Land of the Wadawurrung People 
 

Dear families, 
 

This week marks an important time in our school calendar as we commence our annual 
“Getting to know my child as a learner” meetings.  
 

At the start of each year we provide the opportunity for parents and carers to meet with the 
classroom teachers for a brief introduction and to share any information that the teachers 
might need to know about their students. This is a great opportunity and I encourage 
everyone to take it up if you can. Sometimes by creating an opportunity for a quick 
discussion early in the year we can ensure that communication channels are established and 
positive relationships are formed. Our teachers are keen to meet with you and to share 
knowledge about the children who will be in their class this year. 
 

Throughout the year we will be reporting formally and informally about your child’s progress 
at school. Getting to know your child is important so that the teachers can support each 
child as they build on their knowledge and understandings at school. By working together 
we can ensure that every child feels welcome and valued at school. I hope that you enjoy 
meeting your child’s teacher in the coming weeks and I thank our teachers for so willingly 
engaging in the process. 
 
 

God bless, 
 

 
 

Mark Hogbin 
A Lenten Prayer 

Lord be with me at this time 

You knew the way 

You taught the people 

You healed the sick and lonely 

Lord be with me at this time 

You suffered for your beliefs 

You carried a cross of shame 

You cried out in despair 

Lord be with me at this time 
You forgave the sinners 

You carried the message 

You rose from the dead 

Lord be with me at this time 
You show us the way 

You promise eternity 

You are peace and love 

Lord, You are the way! 
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Tuesday 16th July 
Student Free Day 

 

Term 4 (11 weeks) 
Mon 7th Oct – Fri 20th Dec 

 

Monday 4th November 
Student Free Day 

 
 
 
 

Year 3 – 6 Athletics Sports 
At this stage we plan to proceed with our Sports day on 
Friday. Please ensure that all children are wearing sun hats, 
have a drink bottle and sun screen with them at all times. This 
is a great day for our students and we warmly invite families 
and friends of our school to join us on the day. 
 

 

Foundation Students 
It might seem hard to believe but it’s time to look at our Foundation students for 2025! If 
you would like to enroll a child in our school next year, please contact the office as soon as 
possible so that we can ensure that all siblings are registered for school next year. How 
exciting! 

         

 
Religious Education News 

 

THIS WEEK’S GOSPEL- Sunday February 18, 2024       Children’s liturgy – First Sunday of Lent (Year B) 
   

Gospel: Mark 1:12-15 
At once the Spirit made [Jesus] go into the desert, where he stayed forty days, being tempted by Satan. Wild animals 
were there also, but angels came and helped him. 
After John had been put in prison, Jesus went to Galilee and preached the Good News from God. “The right time has 
come,” he said, “and the Kingdom of God is near! Turn away from your sins and believe the Good News!” 

(Gospel passage taken from Good News Translation®) 
  

Gospel reflection: In our gospel story Jesus goes out into the desert for 40 days (the number 40 in the bible is not 
literal- in Jesus’ time it was used to indicate a long period of time). He had hardly any food to eat or water to drink-
Jesus might have been hungry, thirsty, afraid and lonely. Sometimes we feel like this- who are the “angels” that help 
us? 
 

Today is the first Sunday of Lent. Lent lasts for 40 days, just like Jesus’ time in the desert. Lent is a special time when 
we prepare for Easter. We take time in Lent to think about how we live our lives. This time can help us to change for 
the better and grow in our faith. As we grow closer to God, we also realise that we are called to put our faith into 
action, and to live our lives as God wants us to, loving and caring for all people and for the earth. 
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Our Challenge: How can we support each other and our brothers and sisters around the world, as 
we try to live as God calls us to?  
Could I share what I have by bringing a coin to donate to Caritas? 
Can I be an “angel” to someone who needs my love or support today? 
 

 
 

Christine Meneely, Religious Education Leader  
 

Curriculum News 
 

Getting to know your child as a learner Tuesday 20th Feb / Wednesday 28th Feb 2024 

 

 
 
Getting to know children as learners is a crucial aspect of their educational journey, and building strong relationships 
is the foundation for understanding their unique learning styles, interests, and challenges. As teachers, we value the 
partnership between school and home to create a supportive and enriching environment for your child. Any insights 
you can share about your child's interests, strengths, and areas where they may need additional support will greatly 
contribute to our efforts in fostering their academic and personal growth. 
 

Our classroom teachers are looking forward to meeting with you. 
 

The "Getting to Know Your Child as a Learner" meeting takes place over two nights, beginning tomorrow, Tuesday, 
20th Feb, and then the following Wednesday, 28th Feb. If you haven't already signed up, please do so. The process to 
sign up is through your PAM account. 
 

These meetings provide seven minutes of dedicated one-on-one time for parents/carers and teachers to meet. 

 
 

NAPLAN 2024 is not far away for our Year 3 and Year 5 students. Please put these dates into your calendar. NAPLAN 
2024 13th March - 25th March. 
 

Enjoy your week, 

 
 
 

Jane Clark, Deputy Principal – Learning Enhancement 
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Wellbeing News 
  

 

After the excitement of the beginning of the 2024 school year as well as meeting their new teachers and friends, 
some children begin to realise this thing called education and school is going to take up a significant amount of their 
time! 
 

Parents can assist in this by modelling positive coping strategies, having a growth mindset and acknowledging how 
their children are feeling. The connection that you have with your child is the most important support that can be 
given! 
 

For any little ones (or even big ones!) struggling with separation anxiety as they get back into the routines of school, 
here are a few simple little tips which can be so effective in supporting emotional feelings they may be having. 
 

Thank you to Dr Mary O’Kane for these strategies from her book Perfectly Imperfect Parenting! 
 

 

Matching Love Hearts: 
Draw a little heart on your wrist and a matching one on your child’s. If they are 
missing you during the day, or just feel the need to connect with you, they can put 
their fingers on the little heart. They will feel their pulse, like a reassuring heartbeat, 
when they touch their wrist. Let them know that you will press your love heart if you 
are missing them. You can also add a spray of perfume or aftershave to their wrist as 
another little connection to you. Familiar smells are always such a comforting thing.  
 

 
Pebble in my Pocket: 
Find two very similar pebbles, gem-stones or crystals. You keep one in your 
pocket and your child keeps the other in their pocket. Tell them that any time 
they feel a little nervous or are missing you they give their pebble a little 
squeeze. This can be a very concrete reminder of their connection to you. 
 
 

 
 
Worries in my Pocket: 
Talk to your child about any worries or big feelings they have about school. Write these 
worries down on a piece of paper. Tell your child you are going to carry their worries for the 
day or overnight, so they don’t have to carry them alone. This can really help to ease any 
fears they may have. 
 

 
 
 
Sending cheers your way, 
 
 
 

Gemma Johnson, Wellbeing Leader 
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  Sport/Physical Education News 
 
 

Tennis Tournament 
The first Interschool Sport event was held last Wednesday with our tennis team taking part in the Ballarat Primary 
Schools Tennis Tournament. 
SFX was proudly represented by 10 students who displayed great skill and sportspersonship with all having a great 
day.  
Well done to Lachie and Mitch who finished 3rd overall in the Boys competition. 
 
Midlands District Primary Schools Swimming Sports - 9 yrs & Under 25m Encouragement Meet *CHANGE OF DATE 
Please note that due to operational issues at the Ballarat Aquatic & Lifestyle Centre, organisers have had to change 
the date of this Meet to Thursday 14th March. All times for the Meet remain the same. The closing date for entries 
will now be Monday March 4. Please see PAM notification for more details. For those that have indicated YES, could 
you please let me know which particular events your child would like to compete in.  
 
Yr3 - 6 Athletics Day 
Fingers crossed for some pleasant conditions this Friday for our 2024 Yr 3-6 Athletics Day! This day is always a 
fantastic day and is much enjoyed by all.  
Once again the day will run from 9:30am - 2:30pm. Students are to be dropped off/picked up from the venue. There 
will be a bus going to SFX at the completion of the day for those that require it (must fill out the note on PAM). 
Please see the PAM notification for more information. 
Spectators are most welcome to come along and support. 
 
Kilometre Club 
All students are invited to join our Kilometre Club which will start again this Wednesday (Week 4). The Kilometre 
Club will be conducted every Wednesday morning, during the first break. Students and teachers meet outside the 
gym on the top oval for an 11:05am start. The Kilometre Club will consist of a continuous 20 minute walk, jog or run 
around a 250m loop. 

Teachers and Students who wish to participate are reminded to bring their runners and a drink bottle each 
Wednesday. 

We look forward to seeing lots of students there. 

2024 Sport Dates 
Please see below a list of the dates we currently have for various sporting events for Term 1. 
Term 1: 

 Week 4 - Friday Feb 23rd - SFX Athletics Day @ Llanberris (ALL Year 3, 4, 5 & 6 students) 

 Week 5 - Friday Mar 1st - District Swimming @ Eureka Outdoor Pool (nominated students from Yr 4, 5 

& 6) 

 Week 6 - Friday Mar 8th - Regional Swimming @ Horsham (qualifiers from District swimming) 

 Week 7 - Thursday Mar 14th* (please note change of date) - Midlands District Primary Schools 

Swimming Sports - 9 yrs & Under 25m Encouragement Meet 

 Week 8 - Friday Mar 22nd - Interschool Sport ALL Yr 5/6 v STM/ST AL @SFX 

 
 

 
Have a tremendous week everyone. 
 

 
 

Shaun Carroll, SFX Sport Coordinator   

mailto:scarroll@sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au
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Community News 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
Dear St Francis Xavier School, 
 

I hope this letter finds you well. I am writing to extend an invitation to your community to participate in the 
upcoming annual Mother's Day Classic event, Sunday, 12th of May 2024. 
 

The Mother's Day Classic has become a significant initiative and has raised over $44 million to the National 
Breast Cancer Foundation since 1998. Each Mother’s Day, thousands of Australians unite to walk/run, 
celebrate, and raise awareness and funds to support ongoing research. 
 

Breast and ovarian cancer take the lives of 12 women each day. This year, we’re putting our foot down to 
raise vital funds for research, and work towards a day where no lives are taken from cancer. 
 

We extend a warm invitation to have your school participate in the Mother's Day Classic event at Victoria 
Park across from Loreto College on Sunday 12 May. Your involvement will undoubtedly contribute to the 
success of this meaningful cause. 
 

We have three options on the day, 5km walk, 5km run or 10km run. 
 

When you sign up in February, you will receive up to two FREE Child registrations (age 12 and under) with 
every paying Adult or Concession registration transaction. 
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We sincerely hope that your community will join us in making a positive impact towards vital research for 
breast and ovarian cancer this Mother's Day. Your support would be greatly and wholeheartedly 
appreciated.  
 

If you have any questions, please contact me on ballarat.communication@fernwoodfitness.com.au. I look 
forward to working with you to encourage your school community to support physical wellness and breast 
and ovarian cancer research. 
 

Thank you for considering our invitation. We look forward to the possibility of your school's involvement in 
this year’s Mother’s Day Classic! 
 
Kind regards, 
 

Henry Squire 
Victoria Committee Event organizer 
Mother’s Day Classic Foundation 
 
 

 

mailto:ballarat.communication@fernwoodfitness.com.au


 
St. Francis Xavier Primary School is a Child Safe School called to action through Gospel values and Mercy tradition. 
Through the mission of Jesus within the Mercy tradition, we are called to action in pursuing fullness of life for all.         8. 

 

 

 

 

                      

 
 

Attachments   
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Please follow the instructions below fully if you would like to order school photos of your child/children. 
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P&F News  
 
 

 

 

 

Zooper Doopers for sale at second break on Mondays. 
50 cents each.  

 
 

Volunteer helpers needed: 
If you are able to assist, please go to https://signup.com/go/CEdCHSb 

or scan the code below with your smartphone camera.  Thank you. 

 
 
 
 

 
 
The cut off for orders is 10am on Thursday.  
If you are a new parent, please make sure to download the Flexi Schools app to ensure you can 
access and manage your child's lunch preferences. 
 

https://links.signup.com/?ref=R3MAAD4qwcMv3kW5JtloQzzjJZ7mTvxaAQAAAAFgYbkuy0XgxlIbsoPc1oJpkZNW4hkDUGNkxaK4EXtPqQi7orcgz2AmEvTmEeJq0ZxyWbGKpNzOmSNBQ8phnOvbY064N8S2N5wI4QLUSL7utprqKoMtiDHKxH8oimQkedmO8cCq5sZMseUB2r7JtFj8tkdG6-1CYo3WsGU_47Pw1pNtjAGH_8k82MFPVCAKgFQsVdLI0ozY7XN5mx8vNoGQBgW8agB_AajREEb8FvIi
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Get your Colour on, St Francis Xavier Primary School is hosting a Colour Explosion Run 4 Fun!  
 
Our Colour Explosion Run 4 Fun will be on Friday the 22nd of March from 1.45pm to 3.15pm. 
 
Not only are we hosting an awesome Colour Explosion Run 4 Fun, Students can order up to a total of 5 prizes based 
on their donations received. They can even mix and match! Don’t want the prizes, donate your donations to one of 
the five causes – Carbon Neutral (tree planting), Great Barrier Reef Foundation (coral planting or turtle protection), 
The Smith Family (reading support) or OzHarvest (providing meals). 
 
Students have received a sponsorship book with instructions on setting up their cybersafe, online fundraising profile 
at www.australianfundraising.com.au. This is an entirely online fundraiser; all cash donations must be converted to 
online donations to redeem your prizes. 

Extra Incentives to Fundraise! 
 Online Golden Coins – complete fun online tasks to redeem an extra $75 towards your prize credit. 

 Monty the Monstar’s Bonus Prizes – achieve milestones to unlock Monty’s bonus prizes. 

 $10,000 Budget Booster Bonanza Spending Spree for one organisation’s highest fundraising student 

 Our school will win an extra $5,000 if we have the highest average fundraised amount per student in 2024. 

 A Play Station 5 Gaming Bundle – see your child’s sponsorship booklet for more! 

For more information, please contact Steph Nunn on 0466096488. 
Happy fundraising! 

 
 

 


